

March 15, 2021

Dear Springer Municipal School Families,

Springer Municipal Schools will return to in person learning for all students on March 22, 2021. We are excited to be able to have students on campus at the same time! There will not be any more cohorts as of March 22, 2021. There are still guidelines that we must adhere to such as: masks must be worn at all times (except while eating or drinking), and social distancing to the best of our ability. Temperatures will still continue to be checked for all students and staff.

If your child is not feeling well **PLEASE** do not send him/her to school. If we have to send a student home who has COVID like symptoms they will be required to take a COVID test **OR** remain at home for **10 days**. If a COVID test is done, you will be required to provide the negative test result to the school before your child can return to school.

## If you wish for your child to remain virtual we will continue to provide virtual services.

Our start time will remain the same but we will continue to dismiss at 3:00 p.m. so that teachers can work with virtual students.

On March 24, 2021 we will be holding a Child Find/Kindergarten Roundup/Registration event. If you have a child or know of a child that would be eligible to participate in this event please call Chene Price at 547-483-3485 and she will schedule your appointment. Masks will be required for all individuals.

PED announced this week that schools would be participating in the NM State Assessments this spring. If your child is remaining in virtual learning they will not be required to test. We are anticipating that testing will begin in early April.

Our School Based Health Clinic will be opening soon and it will be staffed on Wednesday's. More information coming soon so stay tuned!

Again, thank you in advance for your continued support!

Julie Crum Superintendent

Christina Hidalgo Principal